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March 13, 2006 

 
Mr. Mark Wareham 
Urban Partners LLC 
304 S. Broadway, Suite 400 
Los Angeles, California 90013 
 
PH: (213) 437-0470 
 
Email: markwareham@kellercms.com 
 
RE: Herald Examiner Building Development Pro Formas 

ERA Project 16458 
 
Dear Mr. Wareham: 
 
 Economics Research Associates (ERA) has reviewed the development pro 
formas that analyze the financial implications of the project alternatives identified in the 
draft environmental impact report for  the rehabilitation of the Herald Examiner Building 
and associated properties located at 1111 South Broadway, 1108 South Hill, and 1201 
South Main (Assessor Parcels No. 5139-019-035, 5139-019-034, and 5139-026-011). 
 
 The purpose of our analysis was to provide the project applicants with an 
independent third party analysis of the basic financial structure associated with each of 
the development alternatives as referenced in Urban Partners’ memorandum of March 10, 
2006, and to determine that the  projected rates of return associated with each project 
alternative are both internally consistent and conform to generally accepted measures of 
performance within the real estate development industry. 
 
 We have determined that the basic structure of the financial analysis is internally 
consistent and conforms to accepted, recognizable standards. 
 
 ERA has not performed any market analysis associated with this project, nor 
have we determined whether the assumptions regarding costs, revenues, and timing of the 
development are likely to occur.  Therefore, ERA is not in a position to comment on 
whether or not the implied rates of return associated with each development proposal will 
eventually be realized in the market, but rather can confirm through an independent 
analysis that the analytic approach and performance criteria are consistent and valid. 
 
      Sincerely, 

      
 
      David E. Bergman, AICP 
      Principal 
DEB/jla  
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